STATE OF INDIANA)

                               SS)

COUNTY OF CLAY)

The November 5, 2018, regular meeting of the Clay County Commissioners was called to order by Vice President Bryan Allender at 9:00 a.m.  Those present included Commissioners Paul Sinders, Bryan Allender, and Marty Heffner.  Also attending was Eric Somheil, Attorney for the County Executive. Jennifer M Flater made a record of the proceedings to wit:

Bryan Allender led the Pledge to the Flag followed with prayer by Marty Heffner. 

A motion to approve the October 1, 2018, regular meeting minutes, October 11, 2018, special meeting minutes, was made by Paul Sinders, seconded by Bryan Allender.  Motion carried 2-0-1. 

IN THE MATTER OF EMILY CLARKE PROSECUTOR OFFICE
Emily Clarke, Chief Deputy Prosecutor, requested use of the Probation office for a murder trial coming up next summer. There will be a lot of sensitive material that she will be using in preparation of the trial. Emily indicated that being able to use the probation office and lock up the materials would be very beneficial as she will be spending approximately two days a week getting all the information together. The Commissioners agreed to consider her request and to give her an answer in a few days. 
IN THE MATTER OF COMMISSIONER APPOINTMENTS
Paul stated we need to appoint Marty Heffner to the Western Indiana Workforce Investment Board and Drainage Board effective today thru December 31, 2018 to finish out Jim Bowman’s terms. 
Motion to appoint Marty Heffner to the Western Indiana Workforce Investment Board and Drainage Board until December 31, 2018 was made by Paul Sinders, seconded by Bryan Allender. Motion carried 3-0.
IN THE MATTER OF CSI CONTRACT FOR CLERK
Amy Jordan presented the CSI contract renewal for 2019. Amy stated her portion is $16,305.00 and each court’s total is $4,000.00. The contract did not match the invoices sent and there was much discussion on what exactly the total would be for 2019. Eric will meet with Amy and then follow up with CSI to make sure the contract and invoice match.
IN THE MATTER OF OTHER COMMISSIONERS BUSINESS
Bryan Husband and Vernon Maesch discussed the progress of the permits on flood plan area. Copies of the proposal have been sent to the Commissioners and Eric to review. The next step will be to make sure everything is in order and have an ordinance for permits on flood plain area prepared.
Tod Haring gave the Commissioner’s two letters of resignation for the VanBuren Fire Board effective December 31, 2018 for Bret Dalton and Andrea Williams. Tod stated he will prepare a list of potential replacements and give to Jennifer Flater to email to the Commissioners. 

Sheriff Harden stated the current interlocal agreement with Brazil City for E-911 will expire on December 31, 2018. The new agreement is for one year for a lesser amount with only 12 full time dispatchers which is one less than the current contract. Commissioners will discuss this with the Council and discuss at the December meeting.
IN THE MATTER OF ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, a motion to adjourn was made by Marty Heffner, seconded by Paul Sinders.  Motion carried 3-0.
Clay County Commissioners 

Attest:

Clay County Auditor

